
STILES TOWN BOARD MONTHLY MEETING – TUESDAY, MAY 11, 2021 

Stiles Town Board held its monthly meeting Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. in the 

Town Hall Shop due to keeping in compliance with COVID-19 virus restrictions of social 

distancing. 

Chm. Dupuis opened meeting with Pledge of Allegiance.  Present:  Chm. Dupuis, 

Sonesen, Telford, Peterson, and Magnin. 

Agenda approved by motion from Telford seconded by Sonesen; motion carried. 

Clerk’s minutes of April 13 Board Mtg. were read and accepted by motion from Telford 

seconded by Sonesen; motion carried. 

April Treasurer’s report was given and approved with ending balance of $247,178.00 by 

motion from Sonesen seconded by Telford; motion carried. 

April bills approved for payment by motion from Telford seconded by Sonesen; motion 

carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to amend Ordinance 2021-4 All-Terrain Vehicle 

Ordinance to include in Section III-Routes/Town Roads within the Town of Stiles:  B.  County I 

from Hwy 141 to curve at the Machickanee Flowage Containment Embankment and from Fuller 

Ln. to So. Main St. at HSHS St. Clare Hospital; Board vote-3 yes, 0 no; motion carried. 

Three road bids were received and opened from Duame Sand & Gravel, Northeast 

Asphalt, and Oconto Co. for Fredrickson Rd.  Bids were discussed and were not presented the 

same way so some confusion resulted in what and how costs were covered in the total bid.  

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to not make a decision at this time; motion carried. 

Three road bids were opened and reviewed for St. Patrick’s Rd. from Duame Sand & 

Gravel, Northeast Asphalt, and Oconto Co.  Bids were not all presented in the same format so 

there was confusion as to what and how items were covered in the total bid.  Motion by Telford 

seconded by Sonesen to postpone a decision until further clarification of the bids can be made; 

motion carried. 

Due to more information and clarification needed to make a decision on road bids, Chm. 

Dupuis called for a Special Town Board Meeting for Tuesday, May 18 at 6:00 P.M. at Stiles 

Town Hall.    

  Discussion on road work for Fuller Ln and Meadow Brook Rd., culvert at south end of 

St. Patrick Rd., and the Dwyer Property end of Baenen Ln. deferred to a later date. 

Don Van Laarhoven discussed giving recognition for years of service to Dick Scott. 

LUP Commission business: 

-Motion by Telford seconded by Sonesen to accept Todd Schwantes’ resignation as Chm. of 

LUP Commission and member of the Commission; motion carried. 

-Motion by Telford seconded by Sonesen to approve Chm. Dupuis’s recommendation of Spencer 

Corpus to the LUP Commission; motion carried.  He also signed the Oath of Office. 

-Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to approve Chm. Dupuis’s recommendation to 

reappoint Bob Rodich to another 3 year term on the LUP Commission and also appoint him as 

Chairperson; motion carried.  He also signed the Oath of Office. 

Motion by Telford seconded by Sonesen to adjourn meeting at 7:25 P.M.; motion carried. 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNAPPROVED UNTIL THE NEXT BOARD MEETING 

MARILYN A. MAGNIN 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


